AMC Maine Chapter
2011 Annual Meeting – October 22, 2011

Business Meeting Minutes

Camp Kieve – Nobleboro, Maine

Carrie Walia brought the meeting to order.

Carrie highlighted some of the successes of last year, including hiking, biking, and paddling trips, and thanked the leaders.

Carrie reviewed the nominations to the executive committee and introduced those who were present. Listed are those seeking re-election and people seeking new positions. New positions are in bold type.

Positions


Person
At Large & Nominating

Paul Hahn

At Large & MWI Co-Chair
Scott Dyer

Chair



Larry Dyer

Conservation


Karen Herold

Meetings and Education
John Mullens

Membership


Diane Edwards

Newsletter Editor

Carey Kish

Outings



Jeff Aceto

Past Chair


Carrie Walia

Secretary


Mary Riendeau

MWI Co-Chair


Peter Roderick

Trails Co-Chair


Douglas Ofiara

Trails Co-Chair


Richard York

Treasurer


Denise Courtemanche

Vice Chair


Roger David

Webmaster


Tim Flight

Young Members

Kimberly Sanders

A motion was made to accept the new board and passed unanimously.

John Mullens talked about past and upcoming education programs.

Elizabeth Ehrenfeld from the AMC Board of Directors talked about the Maine Woods Initiative and gave an update. She also gave an update on the search for Andy Falender’s replacement.
Roger Scholl, AMC Director of Leadership and Volunteer Relations, thanked Carrie, Larry, Roger, Jeff, John, Denise, and all the hike leaders. He said that the Maine Chapter has grown faster than any other in the last five years. He talked out the upcoming AMC annual meeting. Roger reviewed the Vision 2020 goals.

Carrie presented the volunteer recognition awards. She thanked the people stepping off the board and recognized them with a certificate of appreciation.
· Laura Flight—Past Chair

· Keith Chapman—Trails Co-Chair

· Bob Cummings—Newsletter Editor

· Brenda Cummings—Newsletter Editor

· Mara Kruze—Membership

· Carolyn Arcand, Young Members

Carrie presented this year’s “Appie of the Year” award to Michelle Moody in recognition of her great work leading hiking and kayaking trips. She received a walking stick, which will be passed on to next year’s award winner.
Carrie presented a Lifetime Achievement Award to Keith Chapman for his many dedicated years of service to the Maine AMC.

Larry thanked Carrie for her service as Chair and presented her with a gift.

John and Carrie did a presentation of long-standing AMC members. Members were asked to stand and then sit down according to the number of years of their membership. There were many members with 20+ years. 

The speaker for the evening was James Witherell, who presented a slide show and talked about his book L.L. Bean—The Man and His Company: The Complete Story.
